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CPDD Executive Board Meeting
Monday, January 30, 2012

Azalea/Begonia

Orland, Florida

1:00-4:00 pm

Attendees:

Rita Burrell, Secretary (Mississippi State Un)

Pam Dickrell, Program Chair (Un Florida)

Ellen Elliott, Director (John Hopkins Un)

Pat Hall, Site Selection Representative (Un of Tulsa)

Paul Jewell, Director (Iowa State Un)

Nancy Kruse, Chair (Tulsa Un)
Julayne Moser, Past Chair (Purdue University)

Greg Ruff, Treasurer (Auburn Un)

Kim Scalzo, Chair Elect (State Un of New York)

Mark Schuver, Director (Purdue Un)

Absent:

Lynda Coulson, Director (Rolls Royce)

Keith Plemmons, Director (The Citadel)

Guest:

Letha Hammon (DuPont, CMC Representative, Candidate President Elect, ASEE)
Call to Order

Nancy Kruse called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm.  

Introduction of Letha Hammon

-Letha spoke with the Board briefly about her candidacy for ASEE President, indicating that she is energized and excited about ASEE activities and the importance of CPDD members in the organization.  

-Kim Scalzo provided a brief background on the voting process, noting that it is good to have someone from industry running for the President Elect Office.  Voting is via paper ballots which must be postmarked by March 31.  The board discussed the need to bring voting online.  With over 13,000 members, only approximately 1,000 vote.  
-The board thanked Letha for running for the position. The last industry person to hold this office was in 1985. 
-Kim will send out election information to CPDD membership reminding members to vote.  (DONE)
-Letha will send Kim and Nancy the link to the information on the election.  If Board members have questions they would like to have submitted to the President Elect candidates, please submit to Kim or Pat.  These questions will be shared with the CPDD membership.
CIEC 2012 Report – Julayne Moser (Conference Chair) and Pam Dickrell (Program Chair)
-Overall Report on Conference and CPDD events/participation, etc.

-There are two pre-conference workshops with nine attendees registered for each.  Ellen Elliott will coordinate evaluation for the workshops.  


-There are 27 speakers for the conference sessions.


-Pam has prepared gift bags for the speakers.


-Paul Jewell noted that A/V support is in place.  


-Jeff Goss will not be able to participate; Octavio Heredia will replace him.  


-Please remember the Red Star reception (Tuesday, January 31, 4:30-5:30 pm, North Ballroom).  Drink tickets are available.  Please distribute CPDD brochures and engage new members about the benefits of CPDD membership.  Also, please remember to invite new members to the hospitality suite event.  


-The Hospitality Suite (Wednesday, February 1, 8-10 pm, Governor’s Suite) is co-sponsored by CPDD and IACEE.  Greg will generate an invoice for IACEE for $200 and forward to Frank Burris for payment.  IACEE brochures will be available.  The goals of the activity are to restore the relationship between the two divisions, highlighting the benefits of both organizations and promote membership.  There will be slides in the hospitality suite about the organizations, as well as photos of the sessions.  

-The Board agreed to change the event to a dessert reception.

-The Board thanked Pam for a job well-done.  


-Ellen will coordinate the evaluation process for the sessions.  Julayne reminded everyone that the evaluations must be calculated based on the template.  Kim noted that this is a question for the ASEE planning meeting.

-Julayne reminded the Board that the focus of the All Conference Breakfast on Wednesday morning.  The focus of the continental breakfast is for members of the division to get acquainted.  CPDD will meet in in the North Ballroom. 

-The CPDD Business Breakfast Meeting will be held Thursday, February 2,, 7:39-8:45, Quince/Poinsettia.  The breakfast is plated.  

-Nancy noted that the Expo is Tuesday, 3:00-4:30 in the Center Ballroom.  Gregg will setup the CPDD table.  CIP is in charge of the Expo.  
Upcoming CIEC vacant positions to be filled
-2013 Phoenix, AZ – Lynda Coulson will serve as Assistant Program Chair; Ellen Elliott will serve as Program Chair
-2014 Savannah, GA – Lynda Coulson will serve as Program Chair; an Assistant Program Chair is needed
-2015 Palm Spring, CA – TBD Assistant Program Chair for 2014; who will serve as Program Chair for 2015
-2016 Austin, TX – TBD General Conference Chair; who will also serve as 2015 Assistant CIEC General Conference Chair 

-Lynda has created a file of suggested topics that have not been used, as well as abstracts.  


-Kim noted the need to share this information with the other divisions, as well as the need for an event management system and noted that there is a Google document form that could be used for this.  Ellen will put this in place.

-The Board noted the need for a Program Chair notebook to pass along to the incoming Chair and will work toward putting one together. 


-Nancy distributed the CIEC Call for Papers and Sessions.

Upcoming ASEE vacant positions to be filled
· TBD Program Chair and Assistant Program Chair are needed for ASEE in 2014 (Indianapolis, ID).  
SIG Report – Mark Schuver

-Mark verified that the SIG ListServe is working properly.
-Since Lynda Colson is not in attendance, a replacement is needed at the SIG meeting for an industry representative.

-Since Keith Plemmons has resigned, a replacement person for the Faculty SIG Chair is needed.  Pam will serve as backup.  Pam will send an email to CPDD members to determine interest in the Faculty SIG position.
-Kim noted that it would be a good idea to hold an activity for faculty at ASEE in order to generate faculty interest in the division.
-Mark noted the need to stimulate more interaction among SIG members.

-The Board had determined that business cards for CIEC would be prepared to distribute to CPDD members but this activity was not completed.
-Kim encouraged chairs to initiate discussion in their respective areas via the ListServe.


-Paul reminded Board members that the new website will allow discussion board and interaction.

-It was noted that access to the CPDD membership list is still needed.  

-The Board discussed the need of electronic distribution of call for papers and sessions.

-Mark noted that there will be a scribe at each table at the Friday breakfast.  Rita will transcribe and send the results to Ellen for use in setting the program.  Kim suggested that these ideas be posted on the web so that ideas not used in 2013 can be considered for future meetings.

-The Board discussed several issues regarding the makeup of the SIG Chairs:


-Should non-board members fill the SIG Chair positions?  This would increase 

member involvement.  If so, someone will need to replace Lynda Coulson as SIG Industry Chair since Lynda also serves as one of the Directors.

-Kim will confirm if Pat Patterson or Doug Ernie will be willing to serve as SIG Faculty Chair.  This could be a co-leadership position.  Doug Ernie is willing to serve.
-Discussed Charles Baukal as possible Administration SIG Chair.  Mark will ask him or a call will be put out to the division membership.

Update on new CPDD website – Paul Jewell

-Paul Jewell noted that Iowa State will host the web site which will be interactive and allow a discussion board.
-The Board discussed the electronic distribution of the Call for Papers as a part of an interactive web site and the need to be able to submit abstracts via the site.  Paul and Ellen will work to get the paper submission process online.
-Paul has spoken with Ray LePine. The transition to the new site should be a seamless one.  

-The URL is:  wordpress.engineering.IAState.edu/CPD-ASEE
-Multiple people will have access in order to make updates and maintain currency.  Access will be granted to Chair, SIG Chairs and Secretary.  An implementation plan is needed in order to bring the site online.  Paul will work to accomplish this.  The goal is to finalize the site in April and have the site live in June.

-The site will also provide a resource to enhance CPDD’s relationship with industry.  

-There will be multiple uses for the site:  paper submission; call for and submission of awards; posting of conference presentations.  
Update CIEC – 2012 – Julayne Moser, Conference Chair

-There are 224 registrations; this is down from last year.  It is important to encourage early registration.  There are 74 first time attendees.  Chris Higa (Northrop Grumman) will host the Red Star event Tuesday prior to the opening reception.  Drink tickets will be available at door (1 per attendee).  

-Julayne noted that the ETD pre-conference workshop was cancelled.  Two to three papers were withdraw.

-Two late sponsors were added for a total of 14.  The plenary session is sponsored by University of MO S & T.  Mark and Mitch Springer will host Mr. John Eash, Director F/A-18 Production, The Boeing Company, plenary speaker.

Update ASEE – 2012 – Pam Dickrell – CPDD Chair

-Registration is now open.

-Pam thanked Board members who assisted with paper reviews.  The Board discussed standards/criteria for review which varies from division to division.  Pam noted that submission may be accepted with modifications required.  Speakers must pay the $75 fee to ASEE and register in order to present. 

-There were 18 paper submissions with the expectation of 16 presentations. 

-Please be reminded of the ticketed luncheon.   

Treasurer’s Report – Greg Ruff
-Greg distributed the report to the Board, noting that the increase in the dues amount has resulted in increased revenue.

-Please note the information regarding the breakdown of income and expenses.  Time has not allowed the additional breakdown requested by the Board but this will be completed as soon as possible.  Kim requested that the breakdown be available for the Board meeting at ASEE so that the Finance Committee can make recommendations for strategic planning.  

-Greg noted the high expenses and low income for the 2008 Leadership Conference.  The CPDD Meet and Greet event was high cost.

-Ellen noted the need to focus on engaging members in discussion of high internet costs.  

-Information was provided to the CIEC regarding the setup of the CPDD Finance Committee.

-On motion by Kim and second by Ellen, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as distributed.

-Ellen noted the need to utilize funds for programming support.  

-Nancy noted the need to formalize the charge to the Finance Committee.  Prior to the June ASEE meeting, Kim will coordinate a conference call with the Finance Committee to formalize the expectations of the committee and what will be tracked.  The general purpose of the Finance Committee is to manage fiscal policy issues, e.g., levels of expenditures to be utilized for conferences.  The committee would determine approved expenditures for Board and ultimately Chair approval.  
Update Focus on CPDD Membership – Nancy Kruse, CPDD Chair and Membership Chair

-Nancy noted that Phase I of the Focus Membership Project template has been adopted by the PIC Chairs.  

-CPDD will ongoingly apply for these funds in support of enhancing membership.  

Nomination Slate – Julayne Moser, CPDD Past Chair

-Julayne noted that the slate was mailed to membership prior to the deadline.

-The following members have agreed to serve in the noted positions:


-Paul Jewell (Iowa State Un), Chair Elect 


-Directors, Ellen Elliott (Johns Hopkins Un) and Pam Dickrell (Un Florida)


-Secretary, Rita Burrell (Mississippi State Un)


-CPDD Chair, Kim Sclazo ((State Un of New York)
-Julayne has served as Past Chair; Nancy has served as Chair

-Keith Plemmons (The Citadel), Director, has resigned; Pat Hall will complete Keith’s term.  Paul, Chair Elect, will open the director’s position.  The Board discussed appointing a director when a position is vacated prior to completion of term.  Discussion centered around whether the Board should review/modify current by-laws.  

Miscellaneous

-Kim noted that historically the division has archived and sold documents that contributed to our field.  Is this an activity that the Board would like to resume?  It is an opportunity to create added value for our memberships, increase visibility and generate some revenue.

- Nancy noted that the Best Paper Award has been approved by CPDD; the process needs to be finalized.
-Kim shared with the Board that Linda Krute will provide industry the data gathered via the survey of schools of engineering. 

-Kim indicated that the CPDD Strategic Plan should be available on our web site.  
-Pam will develop a document regarding the effectiveness of online learning.
-Greg noted the need to develop a compendium of what we do and ensure that industry is aware of the role CPDD plays.

-Kim suggested the publishing of a bi-annual directory and developing a catalog of successful programs and what they offer industry in support of continuing education.  This would be of value to members and could be purchased by non-members.  This information could be available on the CPDD web site in a public area for members.

On motion by Greg and second by Mark, the CPDD EB meeting adjourned at 5:10 pm.

